
 

 

Dominic Scarafiotti – January 9, 1929 to January 7, 2015 

Dominic Scarafiotti, age 85, passed away peacefully at Christus St. Vincent Hospital on 
Wednesday, Jan. 7, 2015 surrounded by his loving family. Dominic was born Jan. 9, 1929 in 
Dawson, NM to Clorinda Corazzi and Dominic Scarafiotti Sr. He was preceded in death by his 
parents and one brother, Victor Scarafiotti.  

Dominic moved from Dawson to Santa Fe in 1943 where he attended Harrington Jr. High School 
and graduated from Santa Fe High School in 1948. After graduation, he began working for the 
University of California in Los Alamos until his retirement in 1985. He married the “love of his 
life”, Shirley, in 1950. He joined his two brothers in the family business, Intertel in 1987, where 
he worked for several more years.  

He was an avid sportsman who enjoyed hunting and fishing throughout his beloved New 
Mexico. He particularly enjoyed the special elk hunts with his two brothers and friends at the 
Moreno Ranch. He enjoyed sharing his love of the outdoors with his family and one of his 
favorite fall excursions was packing a picnic basket and heading to the hills with his family in 
search of pinons. He was a long time Dallas Cowboys and Santa Fe Demons football fan.  

His most treasured possession in life was his family and it is estimated he attended hundreds of 
football games, softball games, piano recitals and music programs in which his daughters and 
granddaughters participated. Time spent with them created his most memorable and happiest 
moments. Dominic was a loving husband, father, brother and son.  

He will always be remembered as a hard-working, loyal, generous and humble man.  

He is survived by his wife, Shirley, and daughters Nikki Shed and husband Larry, Vikki and Dina 
Scarafiotti; brother, Eddie Ray Scarafiotti; grandchildren Giavanna Scarafiotti and Victoria Van 
Winkle and husband Josiah; two great grandchildren Annalisa Pearl and Dominik. In addition he 
is survived by numerous cousins, nieces and nephews as well as his one surviving uncle, 
Raymond Corazzi.  

The family would like to thank Dr. Alan Rogers for his friendship and compassionate care over 
the years and Toby Mora for his love, service and devotion to Dominic.  



Visitation will be held from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. on Sunday, January 11, 2015 at Berardinelli 
Family Funeral Service. Funeral Service will be held at the First Baptist Church, 1605 Old Pecos 
Trail on Monday, January 12, 2015 at 1:00 p.m. Interment will follow at Memorial Gardens 
Cemetery, 417 East Rodeo Road. Funeral arrangements are being handled by Berardinelli 
Family Funeral Service.  

 


